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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – June 2004

	President’s Report

June 2004


Hello to everyone in another busy month.  Winter is desperately trying to arrive, but these warm days have been lovely.  I think the plants are just as confused.  Mind you the last few mornings have been refreshing.

Thankyou to Karen Becky who kindly donated her time and expertise to enlighten us on the finer points of foot massage and general health.  This was a welcome distraction from the meeting.  

Changeover dinner was very successful with nearly fifty people attending.  Rosemary Nichols spoke about her time as Area Director and also elaborated on the different geographical locations of Zonta.  It was wonderful that we had a representative from each of the Service Clubs in Roma – Apex, Rotary and Lions.  

We inducted four new members and wholeheartedly welcome them to our Club.  

The new Area Directory will be distributed soon and a reminder anyone who requires a Zonta Manual they are at the Zonta storage area – Mr Hobb’s office.  

On that note could everyone please put their thinking caps on for tidying up the Zonta stuff.  Ideas for cost effective boxes, and also what categories everything should be sorted into would be welcomed.  

Fundraising is always a challenge and to make organising a little easier, a movie night committee has been suggested.  These people will be responsible for the preparation of the night, given that we only get a week’s notice sometimes.  

For clarification, the Board meetings are held the third Tuesday of the month at the Maranoa Club and the Dinner meeting the fourth Tuesday at the same venue.  Committee meetings can happen anytime after the Dinner meeting and at any time that suits your committee e.g. breakfast at Kookas, or a cocktails at Irish McGanns.  A committee report has to be submitted to Judy Bryant by the Friday before the Dinner meeting for inclusion in the Newsletter.  It is wonderful to see everyone’s ideas and enthusiasm. Keep it up girls!

A few thoughts on our caravan topic.  If everyone can have a think, a short session will be available on Tuesday night for discussion.  It would be beneficial to the Club as a promotional vehicle, possibly storage of some equipment, maybe hiring it out to other organizations, although we have not been charged by Apex when they have helped us out.  We also have to weigh up the disadvantages in that there would be a fee for rego, insurance and maintenance regardless of whether we use it or not.  At this stage we are looking at three functions a year only. Also if we make money or not.  Where could we store this vehicle.  It would need to be undercover, as the paintwork would deteriorate rapidly.   A few things to think about, particularly the ongoing cost whether we fundraise or not.  

At the time of printing Pinaroo fete will be in full swing.  Thanks to those volunteers on the day, and the ones that helped in the preparations but couldn’t be there.  

 My apology for not being at the June meeting.  Jenny Loughnan will be directing the evening proceedings.

Regards

Kim Askew

President  

	Programme, PR 

and Communications


Our committee met for a warming coffee and a chat last week.  It was great to welcome Katie to our ranks and we look forward to having Robin join us as well next meeting.  We all appreciate the injection of enthusiasm and new ideas brought to us by our new members.

Katie brought back an update from the Step-Up meeting and although it is early days and things are still very much in the discussion phase, we agreed that we need to keep informed and see what Zonta’s role might be.

Katie has also put up her hand to produce a “pocket promo” for members to have with them to distribute at every conceivable opportunity.  We can also put them out on tables at any function we run or assist at.  Thanks Katie.

Denise has her hands full sorting out the Web page with all its intricacies.  I have enough trouble updating directories and calendars accurately so I think I’ll gladly leave it to her!

	Status of Women and Service




Sandra Lake, the Women’s Health Nurse, was to be our guest speaker for July but is away on one of her itinerant  trips at that time.  She is able to come for the August meeting so we will slip her in for that one instead.  Sandra is keen to take some of our breast care cushions with her on her travels.  It is good to know that we are able to help out in this way. We have a couple of months with no planned speakers at this stage so maybe Leslee’s group might like to implement some of their good ideas.

Our committee will focus on producing our promotional CD over the next month or so.  Hopefully, it will be useful for the next Orientation meeting and will be able to be shown at some of the functions we are planning.  If anyone has photos of Zonta happenings that they think would be useful, please let us know.  Any ideas will be gratefully received. 

Judy Bryant

Chairman Program & PR Committee

	Finance and Fundraising




At this month's Finance and Fundraising Committee meeting we discussed our fundraising ideas from the previous meeting.

Pamper Day – this could be held either in conjunction with the June Dally Watkins visit, or on its own. We thought it would be great if we could organise it to celebrate Rural Women’s Day (15 Oct) with the day to be held on Saturday 16th October. Judy Scott brought along some info from the Rural Women’s Expo held a few years ago to kick-start our organising. We would like some members to form a Pamper Day organising committee.

Movie nights - the movie nights are booked out until the end of August. So this will have to be put on hold for a while. 

000 Ball - Everyone seems very keen to do this. It is just a matter of choosing a time to do it - sometime next year. Maybe a theme of Xmas in July rather than 000.

We discussed hosting a Charity Shoot at the Gun Club. Judy Scott said that the Gun Club organise the whole day with food, drinks, guns, targets etc. She will look into prices and available days. Could be a great fellowship day.

We also discussed the recent article in the Western Star about the Hospital Auxiliary’s possible last Garden Party fundraiser, and we wondered if Zonta could coordinate with the Hospital Auxiliary to help organise next year’s Garden Party / Fashion Parade with the proceeds going to the Auxiliary. 

Andrea Clancy

Chairman Finance & Fundraising Committee

Our meeting was held on 8th June 2004 at the Maranoa Club and was attended by Jo Dalgleish, Ann Leahy, Heather Hall, Eleanor Teare and Jenny Utley.  Also attending was Karen Richter who is starting a new business in town which will be events and promotions.  In September of this year Karen is organizing a “Bridal and Formal” event and has approached Zonta to conduct a pampering day in conjunction.  

We also discussed with Karen the idea of holding a 000 Ball on New Years Eve.  Lots of ideas flowed from this discussion and we will keep you posted.

It was proposed that the Board Meeting be held on the same day as the Committee Meetings – just a little later in the evening so we can kill two birds with one stone.  It was decided to take this matter to the Board Meeting.

See you all at the meeting.

Jo Dalgleish.

Chairman – Status of Women/Service Committee

	Membership and

Fellowship


	This is my first report as Chairperson for the Membership & Fellowship Committee.  We had a meeting in my office Thursday 3rd June.  The

gang came up with some very good ideas which we will be implementing in the near future, so watch out girls!   

The first date to remember is Sunday 18th July, 2004 at 10.00am. We are having brunch at Terri & Vince

O'Donnell's house which is situated at 59 Quintin Street, Roma.  We will advise the cost of the brunch per person at the dinner meeting.  Please bring your friends, partners, husbands etc.  It should be an enjoyable time.

We are also contemplating having members giving a brief talk about themselves or other Zonta members during the meetings where we do not have a guest speaker. This enables each of us to learn something about each other, particularly the older members.   

We are also looking at having another orientation for prospective members.  No date has yet been set.  Keep your eye on this column for a date and venue.

 We have also discussed having a bit of fun during meetings and fining people for silly things, like forgetting to wear their name badges, crocked glasses etc.  A bit of money for Club and a lot of fun.  Hopefully we can all laugh at ourselves.  The fine will be a coin donation, nothing that will break the bank. 

Another suggestion is that each month four members will be asked to attend the meeting at 6.00pm for fellowship and to do simple tasks like set the table or make sure the urn is hot etc.  Just to let members get to know each other better and have some fellowship. 

Last but not least we are going to nominate a member from the Club to ring anybody who has missed more than two meetings in row to check that the member is okay and to see if we can assist them with anything. 

See you Tuesday night.

Leslee Sabine

Chairman Membership & Fellowship Committee



	


Dates to Remember

· Tuesday, June 22 – Dinner Meeting at the Maranoa Club at 6.00pm (fellowship) for 6.30pm dinner and meeting

· Committee meetings to be held during the week commencing July 12

· Sunday, July 18 – Brunch at Terri & Vince O’Donnell’s at 59 Quintin Street at 10am

· Tuesday, July 20 – Board Meeting at the Maranoa Club at 5.30pm

· Tuesday, July 27 – Dinner Meeting at the Maranoa Club at 6.00pm (fellowship) for 6.30pm dinner and meeting

JUNE ROSTER

	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Judy H
	22nd June

	Objects
	Judy S
	22nd June

	Raffle
	Jill B & Jo
	22nd June

	MOW
	Jill B
	23rd June


Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.

June  meeting

Will be held at the Maranoa Club on Tuesday 22 June 2004

Please contact Andrea Clancy

Phone 4622 2485 (H) or

4622 8888 (W) 

if you are unable to attend

In the absence of an apology,

an invoice for $14 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.

How clever is this …….

· Grab a calculator

· Key in the first 4 digits of your telephone number (not the area code)

· Multiply by 80

· Add 1

· Multiply by 250

· Add the last 4 digits of your telephone number

· Add the last 4 digits of your telephone number again

· Subtract 250

· Divide number by 2

Do you recognise the number?

(Thanks Ann Leahy for passing this on)
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.
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